MINUTES
RENDCOMB PARISH COUNCIL 
Meeting held at 7.00pm on
11 May 2022 at Rendcomb Village Hall
Present:

Mr Graham Horwood (Chair) GH

Mrs Lucia Dinkel (Vice Chair) LD
Mrs Annabel Purcell AP
Mr Sam Parkes SP
In Attendance:
Mr Paul Hodgkinson PH (until 7.30pm)
Mrs Jenny Forde JF
1.  Apologies

Mr & Mrs Norton RN and PC
        
2. Declaration of Interests
None
3. Minutes of Meeting held on 9th March 2022

The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 9th March 2022 were read and agreed and subsequently signed as being a true record by the Chairman
4. Matters Arising

A number of matters were discussed:
1. The rubbish around the Cheltenham-bound bus stop has been cleared by Paul Lane

2. The damage to the bus stop has been reported. Replacement expected in due course

3. The works at Springfield House have been checked with CDC and appear to comply with permissions given

4. The missing “Rendcomb” sign is beyond repair. PH will contact Highways and make a 50/50 costing suggestion for its replacement

5. Litter pick on 26 March was very successful

6. The College Bursar is retiring in July. Liaison with her replacement will be important and SP will take this forward.

7. The village shop is “on the market”. There was concern over its future. The College has been contacted and the Council awaits developments. Its importance to the village was emphasised.

 
5. Planning

Council members again expressed concern at the time being taken to resolve the S106 variation application made by Rendcomb Airfield. JF re-iterated the complexity of the issue and assured the Council that it was very much a live problem and that CDC was working towards a decision. GH asked members of the Council to approve a letter he has written to CDC covering noise measurements made by concerned residents. SP reported that a number of newcomers to the village had expressed concern about aircraft noise and disturbance now that AeroSuperbatics has started its 2022 season.
6. .Highways

1. Repairs to the Whiteway will be undertaken soon as it is expected that the cycle tour of Britain will use it later in the summer

2. Action has been taken by Gloucestershire Highways to advise a local farmer of his responsibilities re mud on the Kennel Bottom road

3. PH asked if pictures of damaged/dirty road signs could be forwarded to him. GH will liaise with LD to make this happen.

7. Finance

Cash Balance at bank on 21 Apr 2022 was £16014.79 
The accounts and the certificate of exemption were approved.
8. Correspondence

 None 
9. AOB

Council Members will undertake a walk along the public footpath from Shawswell to the Whiteway and back again on Sunday 22 May at 2.00pm. Meet outside the home of RN.
10. Next Meeting

Provisionally set for 13 July at 7.00pm in the Village Hall (tbc by PC). SP to book the hall.
